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Letters to the Editor
D ear E ditor

I read with interest Darren M oore’s article in the Decem ber issue on the question o f  lawyers 
accompanying their Clients for defendant m edical examinations.

Such a practice is not possible in the United Kingdom, unless the defendant doctor agrees, which 
normally they would not.

An interesting practice seem s to have grown up in the United States how ever whereby instead o f  a 
lawyer accom panying a plaintiff, som eone with medical qualifications or experience is sent merely to 
observe and take notes. Norm ally som eone with nursing qualifications would be ideal.

The puipose o f  the exercise is obviously to record the length o f  the physical examination (notoriously 
short with som e defendant doctors) and to record any odd questions that might be asked . A n ecd ota l 
e v id e n c e  se e m s to su g g e st  that ev id e n c e  from  such  ob servers is o ften  qu ite e ffe c t iv e  in  
cou n terin g  so m e  o f  the m ore extrem e fin d in g s and co n c lu sio n s  o f  the m ore o b n o x io u s  o f  the 
d efendant m ed ica l advisors.

W heth er this is  a m ore e ffe c t iv e  tactic, rather than attendance by a law yer, is  perhaps a m atter  
for debate, but is  perhaps som eth in g  w h ich  m igh t be w orth con sid erin g .

Yours sin cere ly

Ian J W alker
R u sse ll Jon es &  W alker
L ondon

The APLA Executive would like to welcome all those 
members who have joined since the last Issue of the

Update.

If you have any questions about the services available please contact the 
E xecutive O fficer, A nne Purcell at:
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